
 

June 21, 2021 

Mr. Edward Castillo Banayat 

Senior Program Director 

US Territories and Freely Associated States 

Junior Statesmen Foundation 

111 Anza Blvd., Suite 109 

Burlingame, CA  94010 

 

Dear Mr. Banayat: 

 

I am pleased to award $499,100 to the Junior State of America (JSA) Foundation through the 

Office of Insular Affairs’ Technical Assistance Program for the Insular Affairs Youth Civic 

Engagement Program for High School Students Project, as detailed in your proposal submitted 

on April 1, 2021. 

 

The grant award documents will be sent to you by the OIA grant manager, Ms. WeiHao Jennifer 

Feng. She can be reached at (202) 208-6974 or WeiHao_Feng@ios.doi.gov if there are any 

questions or concerns.  

 

I look forward to working with you and your staff to implement this grant.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Nikolao Pula  

Acting Assistant Secretary 

Insular and International Affairs 

 
 

cc:  The Honorable Carmen G. Cantor 

His Excellency Akillino Harris Susaia  

The Honorable John Hennessey-Niland 

His Excellency Hersey Kyota 

The Honorable Roxanne Cabral 

 His Excellency Gerald M. Zackios  

 

The Honorable Albert Bryan, Jr.  

The Honorable Lourdes Aflague Leon Guerrero 

The Honorable Lolo Letalu Matalasi Moliga  

The Honorable Ralph Deleon Guerrero Torres 

The Honorable Stacey Plaskett 

The Honorable Aumua Amata Coleman Radewagen 

The Honorable Gregorio Kilili Camacho Sablan 

The Honorable Michael F.Q. San Nicolas 
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